Cemetery Trustees

Meeting Minutes

January 3, 2017

Meeting opened at 6:30 PM

Present were Guy Pike, Peter Sluski, and Chairman Sue Weeks.
Minutes of 6 Dec 2016 were approved with spelling corrections.

A review of the report for the Town Report resulted in unanimous approval for submission.

An invoice from Mark Eldridge for $1275 was unanimously approved for payment. This closes out 2016
for him.

The Abandonment hearing will take place at the fire station on Jan 9, 2016 prior to the Selectmen's
Meeting. A letter was received from Richard and Scott Thompson asking that the Town no longer have
involvement in the maintenance of the Thompson Moulton Cemetery. It was agreed that Sue would get
a letter out to them with clarification of the process and that we have perpetual care funds that may
only be spent in that cemetery.

A letter of thanks was received from Tru-Green as well as a notice that their pricing would go up 3% for
2017.

Review of what the Town already had for Right of Burial Permits showed it to be fairly good, some minor
modifications needed. Now a notification that the burial actually took place needs to be created. Sue
will work on it.

The process of declaring more cemeteries abandoned must continue in the following months.

The next meeting will be on 7 Feb 2017 at 6:30 PM at the Town Offices.

Public input is always welcome.

Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretery, Cemetery Trustees



